SPECIAL CALLED MEETING – KINGSTON CITY COUNCIL

FRIDAY, AUGUST 19, 2005 – 3:00 P.M.

KINGSTON COMMUNITY CENTER

A special called meeting of the Kingston City Council was held on Friday, August 19, 2005 at 3:00 p.m. in the community center.  Mayor Beets called the meeting to order.  Councilman Rivers gave the invocation and Mayor Beets led the pledge.  Upon roll call the following were in attendance: Councilman Cook, Councilman Creswell, Councilman McClure, Councilman Miles, Councilman Rivers and Councilman Sugarman.

Mr. Ernie Wright, 140 Gallaher View Drive, appeared before council asking for permission to change the location of his liquor store from 1208 N. Kentucky Street to 101 First Street.  He has a Certificate of Compliance for 1208 N. Kentucky Street.  This building has been sold.

He asked council if they could act on this matter today so he could get started and would be opened by October 1st. 

Attorney McPherson said no action could be taken at a special called meeting, if the item is not on the agenda.
Mayor Beets told Mr. Wright he was only on the agenda as a citizen comment.

Mr. Wright stated he understood he was on the agenda.
Mayor Beets told Mr. Wright to get with Attorney McPherson to see what his options were.
DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION REGARDING PADDLE BOAT ISSUE

Mr. Pinkerton and Mr. McPherson had met with Dave Westburg and a dock builder on Friday, and the stock holders on Saturday.

Mr. Pinkerton gave a report of these meetings and a cost estimate provided by Paul Legure, Mr. Westburg’s builder.  The approximate cost would be $200,000.00.  The City would have to pay for a hydrographic study at a cost of $10,000.00.
$10,000.00 of the money for the hydrographic study would come from Lakefront Funds and the remainder will be borrowed from TML Bond Fund.

Mr. McPherson had rewritten the letter of intent after the two meetings, including what Mr. Westburg needs to bring the paddle boat to Kingston.

A September 1st dead line is needed to finalize agreements.

McClure: the City should not fund private enterprise.  The City would be out the money if the boat and Mr. Westburg goes under.

Miles: he agrees with Councilman McClure, the City should not set precedence to fund private enterprise.
Creswell: it could be funded through the loan from TML Bond Fund.  We

 need to get security for loan.  The dock would benefit the City.  If we build it for future use. Another option is that the City will re-vamp the parking lot and Mr. Westburg would build the dock.
Cook: he understands that a hydrographic study would need to be done, he was ok with that, because it would benefit the City for years to come.  We need to plan for growth.  Is the amount for hydrographic study included in the $200,000.00 twice?
Rivers: we need to build the facility with a lease agreement.  Does anyone know the configuration of the dock he wants? Do we know what the distance of the dock would be? We have had a great deal of discussion regarding security of the City and I am content with the pay back as stated in the letter.  During the lakefront study TVA assured us we could build anything that had already been approved for any other area lakes.  The interest rate on the TML Bond Fund is to high, we can do better.  He had received a quote from a local bank for 5.25%.   He also stated if we were going to pay 8.5% he would like to be first in line to loan the City the money. 
I think it is a sound investment to build a dock, it is a win win situation even if they fail because if we build the dock with the right plan we will receive revenue and taxes on it for years to come.

We have already set a precedence by leasing or renting rooms out to other venders.

McClure: agreed with Councilman Rivers if we get the security and collateral, it will be a win win situation.

Sugarman: I don’t see the City as being indemnified, if that goes in the letter, I will be satisfied 

McPherson: be aware the boat ramp for a temporary dock will be closed from September 15th to January 30th.

Councilman Creswell made a motion, second by Councilman Rivers to accept the Letter of Intent to Mr. Westburg.
Councilman Creswell made a  motion to amend, second by Councilman Rivers to delete the last sentence under development, section 5, that Mr. Westburg provide security for the repayment of the amount incurred by the City for the construction of the dock.  The motion passed with a unanimous roll call vote.  7 Ayes
Councilman Rivers, second by Councilman Creswell to amend the motion to change the section regarding facilities to not guarantee April 1st deadline.  The motion passed with a unanimous roll call vote.  7 Ayes

Councilman McClure made a motion, second by Councilman Creswell to amend the motion that we expand the guarantee clause and that Mr. Westburg must provide collateral to the City.  The motion passed with a unanimous roll call vote.  7 Ayes
Councilman Creswell made a motion, second by Councilman Rivers to amend the motion  to add that a temporary sales booth can be set up until construction of the dock is complete.  The motion passed with a unanimous roll call vote.  7 Ayes
Rivers: a few years ago we built a fishing pier and we receive no revenue.  I think if this is built the right way we will reap the benefits.
Mayor Beets called for a vote on the original motion to approve the Letter of Intent to Dave Westburg.  The motion passed with the following roll call vote recorded: Councilman Cook, Nay; Councilman Creswell, Aye; Councilman McClure, Aye; Councilman Miles, Nay; Councilman Rivers, Aye; Councilman Sugarman, Aye; Mayor Beets, Aye.  5 Ayes  2 Nays

Attorney McPherson stated he would have the letter corrected by Monday, August 22, 2005.

Councilman Rivers asked if anyone has thought to have a credit check and a background check run on Mr. Westburg? Has any one seen a financial statement on Mr. Westburg?
Councilman McClure stated he had asked for this several months age.

Mayor Beets adjourned the meeting following a motion by Councilman Creswell, second by Councilman McClure, which passed with a unanimous voice vote.

APPROVED_____________________________

____________________________________

W. Troy Beets, Mayor

ATTEST:

___________________________________

City Clerk

